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2010 RPIA Board of Directors 
Officers 

President        John Kline      817-922-0732 
          john.kline90@charter.net 

1st Vice President      Kurt Nielsen     817-308-6126 
          kurtryannielsen@aol.com 
2nd Vice President      Mariann Taccia    817-921-9976 
          mariannmt@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer        Kevin Prigel     817-924-9924
          kprigel@aol.com 
Parliamentarian        Lana Campbell    
Secretary         Rachel Manning    281-799-9049 
          rachelzertuche@earthlink.net  

Asst. Secretary         Lauren Hable     817-922-8019 

          lauren.hable@yahoo.com 

Street Directors 

5th Avenue        Mary Schroder    817-921-5346 
          mps2745@att.net 

5th Avenue (Alternate)    Sharyn Peterson    817-726-0531 
          shewho824@yahoo.com 

6th Avenue       Cindy Baldridge    817-239-8969 
          cbaldridge_1@charter.net 

6th Avenue (Alternate)    Gary Guess     972-757-9639 
          gguess@e3team.com 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley  John Belknap      817-927-0355 
          johnbelknap@swbell.net 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley (Alternate)  (OPEN) 

Alston/Lipscomb/Page Streets  Derek Arneson    817-938-5007 
          derekarneson@hotmail.com 

Alston/Lipscomb/Page Streets (Alternate)  (OPEN) 

College Avenue and Cantey St.  John Filarowicz    817-233-5411 
          floorwax12@sbcglobal.net 

College Avenue/Cantey (Alternate) Brooke Downing    817-734-5312 
          brooke.downing1@gmail.com 

Elizabeth Boulevard      Anita Daniel     817-924-3404 
          ad1508@aol.com 

Elizabeth Boulevard (Alternate)  Joan Kline      817-923-5287 
          joankline@swbell.net 

Ryan Avenue        Murphy Parks     817-927-4682 
          mhp@freese.com 

Ryan Avenue (Alternate)    Rick Tucker     817-927-0197 
          tucker.rick@sbcglobal.net 

Ryan Place Drive       Lin Parham     817-921-4027 
          rap32dds@aol.com 

Ryan Place Drive (Alternate)   Josh Lambert     817-456-9613 
          Josh@BuyFWTX.com 

South Adams Street      Chris Ebert     817-926-2366 
          cwebert@hotmail.com  817-319-2363 

South Adams Street (Alternate)  Marina Castillo    817-926-2243 
          followdamoney@hotmail.com 

Willing Avenue       Mike Lindner     817-924-2485 
          george.lindner@dfps.state.tx.us 

Willing Avenue (Alternate)   (OPEN)   
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RPIA NEWSLETTER  

Advertising Rates 

One issue free when you prepay for a year / ten 
issues.  Prices (per issue) are: 

Full Page: $100           (8.5 x 11 inches) 

Half Page: $65           (8.5 x 5.5 inches) 

1/4 Page: $45           (4.25 x 5.5 inches) 

Business card: $25        (3.5 x 2 inches) 

Announcement: $15      (1.75 x 2 inches)  

Advertising Manager:  Brooke Downing 
brooke.downing1@gmail.com — 817-734-5312 

General Manager:  David Tuttle 

david@tuttlecommercial.com — 817-917-0436 

NEWSLETTER submission deadline:  

DECEMBER / JANUARY NEWSLETTER                                          

Friday, November19 

 

Fort Worth Police Dept.  817.335.4222 

 (non-emergency)  

NPO 8 on Magnolia   817.871.8885 

Officer Joel Stary    817.871-8885 (office) 

        817.944-1316 (cell) 

Code Compliance    817.269.6225   

      

Important Numbers 

 

The RPIA NEWSLETTER is delivered each month (except January and July) to 
every home in Ryan Place.  The NEWSLETTER is typically hung on your front 
door handle.  If you do not receive a NEWSLETTER, please call or email   
David Tuttle, at 817-917-0436 or david@tuttlecommercial.com, or any 
RPIA officer or street director so that we may get a copy to you.  The      
NEWSLETTER is also posted online at  http://www.historicryanplace.org 

FREE CANDLELIGHT FREE CANDLELIGHT FREE CANDLELIGHT FREE CANDLELIGHT 

TOUR TICKETS!!TOUR TICKETS!!TOUR TICKETS!!TOUR TICKETS!!    

A CCRP Docent is a person who          

volunteers for a 4-hour shift in one of 

the Tour homes sharing interesting facts 

about the home, which are supplied by 

the homeowners, with visitors. It’s a fun 

job on a festive evening! Docents receive 

not only a FREE ticket to the Tour, but 

also an invitation to the “Winedown” on 

Sunday evening with dinner and drinks. 

Want to be a Docent? Contact Mike 

Linder at 682-429-6759 
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A Candlelight Christmas in Ryan Place  

Holiday Home Tour 27th Anniversary 

 

The CCRP board is very excited to announce the homes participating in the Holiday Home Tour this year. 
Advance tickets will be on sale at Albertson's, Old Home Supply, Old Neighborhood Grill, and Butler's An-
tiques. Individual  tickets are $12, and group tickets are $10 each for a group of 20 or more. Tickets will 
be available during the tour at the Information Porch. If you would like to docent during the tour for a 

four hour shift please contact Mike Lindner, 682-429-6759. A letter of community hours volunteered will 
be provided to students. 

Friday - December 3rd – 6 to 10pm 

Saturday – December 4th – 2 to 6 pm or 6 to 10pm 

Sunday – December 5th – 2 to 6 pm 

2010 CCRP Holiday Tour Homes 

The Fowler/Nowland Home 
2512 5th Avenue 

 
The McCusker Home 
2700 5th Avenue 

 
The Billhymer/Stuart Home 

2514 S. Adams Street 
 

The Randell Home 
2341 Lipscomb Street 

 
Fort Worth Bungalow Homes 

2340 Alston Street 
 

St. John's Church 
2401 College Avenue 

 

Information Porch hosted by: 

Keith and Connie Head 
1316 Elizabeth Boulevard 

 

Soiree hosted by: 

Frank and Tracy Papa 
1001 Elizabeth Boulevard 

 

Wine Down hosted by: 

Henry Fella and Sara Woodward 
1306 Elizabeth Boulevard 
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Your neighborhood needs YOU!  Your contribution of $35 or more will help fund improvements in Ryan Place in 2010.  We also need 
your participation — pitching in to help with our events and projects as well as attending and having a good time.  In 2009, almost 
150 of the (approximately) 850 residences in Ryan Place were Sustaining Members.  Send in your check to RPIA today and let’s see 
what we can do together.   

If every household in Ryan Place contributed at the minimum level of $35, we would collect over $28,000 for the Ryan Place treasury!  

Please mail your form and contribution in TODAY!  If the Internet is more convenient, use PayPal at                                      
http://www.historicryanplace.org/RPIASustaining.html 

Become a 2010 Sustaining Member of RPIA 

 

Name___________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone____________________ E-Mail_________________________________ 

 

Amount__________ 

Please contact me to help with (circle any / all): 

Parties     Outdoor projects      Events      Other____________ 

Mail to:  RPIA  
P.O. Box 11122 
Fort Worth, TX 
76110 

Ryan Place  
beautification, events, and 

monthly NEWSLETTERS are only 
possible through contribu-
tions.  You are invited to be-
come a Sustaining Member of 

RPIA at any level:: 

Neighbor 

$35—$74 annual contribution 

Friend 

$75—$150 annual contribution 

Patron 

$151 + annual contribution 

 
PATRON 

Chris and Shannon Canard 

David deVlaming 

Tommy and Susan Drake 
John and Jennifer Grimes  

Keith and Connie Head 

Kathy and Francisco Hernandez 

Ross and Carol King 

Joan Kline  

John and Leanne Kline 

Benjamin and Lori Loughry 

Jim and Kitty Loveless 

Cindy and Javier Lucio 

Gary and Shirley Nichols 
Frank and a Tracy Papa 

Lin and Randy Parham 

Zoe and Glen Pierce 

Patricia and Glenn Polenz 

Kevin and Allisen Prigel 

Chris and Cathy Rogers 

Ted and Dana Settle 

Mariann and Robert Taccia 

Sheila and Bill Uhr 
 

FRIEND 

Ken and Deb Armstrong 

David and Sandra Barton 

Sian and Larry Borne 

Bart and Nancy Bradford 

Leighton Clark and Teresa Godbey 

Linda Clark 

Bill and Lucy Conley 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cox 
Alberta and Joe Cox 

Jill Driggers 

Anita Daniel 

Wayne and Donna Darner 

Margaret & Duran Doak 

Rainey and Randy Dukes 

Chris and Mary Beth Ebert 

Epiphany Media 

Michael and Olivia Flynn 
Edward & Eugenia Furber 

David and Stevenie Frye 

 

Alexis Gazak 

Joe and Anne Gilbert 

Bob and Diane Grissom 

Blake Hardy and Ellen Warthoe 
A.J. and J.R. Hart 

Mike and Nancy Hollier 

Alan and Kendal Lake 

Debra Lochtrog and Bill Carrell 

Jeff and Janelle Lowrance 

Jasmine Luna 

Lou and Barbara Lucignani 

D. Michael Lynn 

Jason and Rachel Manning 

Kim McLaughlin 
Kurt Nielsen 

Mary Orzel 

David and Susan Parrish 

Raul and Lisa Pena 

Jim and Janell Redding 

Kim and Gary Satz 

Peter and Mary Schroder 

Bob and Leslie Schultz 

Hayne & Katie Shumate 
Spencer Tank & Jill Matson 

Charles and Pamella Tynan 

Ross and Julie Vitek 

Ellen Warthoe and Blake Hardy 

Evelyn and Elzie Wilson 

 

NEIGHBOR 

 

Derek Arneson 

Susan Ayres and John David Orr 
Mack and Cindy Baldridge 

J. Becker 

Stephanie Books and Bart  Miller 

Merle and Sandra Boren 

Ricki and Mark Brannon 

Yates and Jane’t Brown 

Allan and Sue Butcher 

Chadra Mezza and Grill 

Taylor and Marilyn Crouch 
Deborah Crow 

Eddie Dunn, Jr. 

Christine and Nehme Elbitar 

 

Lisa Erickson and Kevin Smant 

Luis and Angela Estrada 

John and Sara Filarowicz 

Floriane Fernandes  
Paul and Sherry Frantz 

Steve and Melissa Fruscella 

Paul and Holly Garrett 

John-David and Naomi Gelineau 

Michael and Courtney Gilson 

Ann Grove 

Gary and Stasia Guess 

Paul and Lauren Hable 

Christopher Handy 

Kathryn and Erik Hansen 
Paul and Minnie Harding 

Victoria Harville 

Jeff and Pam Hayes 

Lorraine Higgins 

Catherine Hill 

Linda and Roland Hill 

Pam and Garry Hill 

Michael and Nancy Hollier 

Robert and Patti Holt 
Theodore and Paloma Homan 

Michelle Howard 

Allan Ray Huffaker 

Ron and Debra Hughes 

James and Anita Hunt 

John and Kay Ivey 

Norma Kleiber and Paula Slease 

David and Diane Klein 

Megan Koval 

Harva Kuykendall 
Ronald and Margaret Livesay 

Mike Lindner 

Joan Loicano 

Kendra McCown 

Diane McCusker 

Ben and Abbi Miller 

Jerry and Becky Moody 

Jim and Diane Newsom 

Mary Orzel 
Murphy and Amanda Parks 

Wendy Ragle 

Francois and Robin Richard 

 

Cheryl and Dave Richardson 

Mary Richardson 

Brian and Katherine Ridenour 

Patricia and Javier Rodriquez 
Tony and Betty Ruiz 

Amy and Steve Sheppard 

Dazzple Shrestha & Manju       

Rajbanshi 

Babara Sims 

Kurt and Jill Sprenger 

Julia Stephan 

Howard and Karen Stone 

Rita Thomas 

J Carter Matheney Tiernan 
Steve and Renee Tornga 

Bob and Laurie Trimble 

David and Angela Tuttle 

James and Margie Upshaw 

Michael & Rita Utt 

Bill and Rosanne Vaughan 

Miguel and Marilyn Vivar 

Beverly Watkins 

Stan and Nina Watson 
T. Everett West 

Lisa Wilson 

John and Amber Wyatt 

Susan and Leo Zappa 

 

(Names in bold print have contrib-

uted since the last NEWSLETTER) 

2010 Sustaining Members 
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RPIA President’s Letter 

During the November RPIA meeting, the Streets and Traffic Committee will present the drawings of the various projects that are 
included in the Neighborhood Traffic Management Plan (NTMP) and approved by the neighborhood residents. The planning for 
this project began 2004 and was completed in October 2010. The drawings were prepared by the City of Fort Worth and the      
consultant engaged to help with this plan. During the planning phase, the Committee involved volunteers from Ryan Place--      
professional transportation engineers, landscape architects, a professional traffic calmer and the City Transportation and Public 
Works Department. The City Planning Department was also involved at one point. Meetings with the City will take place over the 
next several months. After the November meeting, the City and the consultant will present the final drawings some time during the 
first quarter. After that, a preconstruction meeting will be held to review the timeline and the construction process. Each of these 
meetings will be held during the regularly scheduled RPIA monthly meetings. Please read the newsletter to learn about exact dates 
and times. 

An application for public art was submitted and was not approved in the initial effort to obtain these funds. However, other funding 
sources became available and the artist selection process is about to be finalized. Once the process is completed, the Artist       
Selection Panel will report back to the Design Committee. We will also make sure this information is presented at one of the RPIA 
meetings after the Design Committee completes their work. 

New street construction is planned for Cantey St., Willing  Ave., Ryan Place Drive, 5th Ave., 6th  Ave. and Ryan Ave. in the near 
future. We are in the process of obtaining an updated timeline from the City. Many of these streets will also receive new water lines 
in addition to the new streets. It is estimated that the new streets, traffic calming and public art represent an approximate 
$1,860,000 investment in Ryan Place. This excludes the new water lines that will be replaced in the process and Cantey St. 
reconstruction because we have not received cost estimates for these two items. Thanks to all the volunteers who contributed to 
this accomplishment. 

The volunteers involved with Daggett Park and Triangle Park have also been busy. Please drive or walk by Daggett Park when 
you have a chance. Additional tress have been planted and the benches are about to be installed. If you would like to volunteer to 
help with the Parks initiative, please call Kurt Nielson at 817-308-6126 for more information. 

This is the last issue until January and best of luck to all the individuals involved with the CCRP Holiday Home Tour - PLEASE 
VOLUNTEER TO DOCENT in exchange for a FREE TICKET. I hope all of you have a wonderful holiday season! 

Sincerely, 
John Kline 
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Focus: 
 

Now taking 
requests! 

I sat down to write my article 
for this month and realized how much information is     
floating around out there which pertains to crime         
prevention and related    topics.  I know that we have 
gone over a lot of different things in my articles and at 
meetings, but usually everyone has a different question on 
their mind about some topic that they do not know much 
about.  The year 2011 is drawing near, and what I would 
like to do is get feedback from you about what topics inter-
est you and what       questions you would like answered 
with regard to crime prevention.  So, everyone think of 
something and send me an    e-mail.  Keep an eye on the 
NEWSLETTER in 2011 and I will provide answers.   

It has been a busy year once again, but we have         
survived and I appreciate all your help addressing con-
cerns in the neighborhood and solving crimes this year. I 
will touch on holiday safety next month, but please begin 
to send me your questions and topics to be addressed 
next year.  Thank you all for making our neighborhood a 
safe and wonderful place to live.  Until 
next time, please remember to be safe   
today and safer tomorrow. 

  

Joel Stary 

Neighborhood Patrol Officer  

Image isn’t Everything... 

Quality and Service are! 
 

Now more than ever, in an age of image without 

substance, quality work and superior service 

should mean everything to you.  

  

Lori Gallagher provides for sellers and 
buyers the quality representation they expect 

and the service they desire in a real estate bro-

ker. 

  

No gimmicks, no false promises, no hidden agen-

das, simply hard work and excellent results. 

 

Call Lori today and find out how a real estate 

broker should be. 

 

The Helen Painter Group, Realtors 

817-475-5117 Cell 

Lori@ftworthhomes.net 
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The RPIA NEWSLETTER welcomes David Tuttle as its new General Manager!  You’ve seen David’s name in the NEWSLETTER     
regularly for the past year or so as the initiator of the Ryan Place Community Band.  He and his family have been residents of Ryan 
Place for ten years, previously on Willing Avenue and now on 5th Avenue. Two of his kids, daughter Abigail and son Luke, are stu-
dents at Alice Carlson Applied Learning Center where his wife Angela is a teacher. His twelve year-old daughter Manda attends 
McLean Middle School. 

I have so enjoyed the past three years with the NEWSLETTER!  I have been blessed to get to know more people and the interesting 
history of our neighborhood than I ever dreamed possible. I feel like I’ve lived here all my life!  When I hesitantly volunteered for 
the job just over three years ago, I knew little more about computers than how to turn them on and off.  Thanks go to Dawn Taft 
who gave me a crash course on Microsoft Publisher and then carefully proof-read every issue for the next year.  She and Gilbert 
Gutierrez were great encouragers as I struggled with the computer and Publisher.  Most recently, Brooke Downing has helped 
enormously by managing all of the advertising business for the NEWSLETTER. 

Thank you to the faithful crew who send in articles, columns, stories, and advertisements every month for publication - the     
NEWSLETTER wouldn’t exist without you.   Finally, I thank all of you in the neighborhood for your words of appreciation, your      
contributions, and your involvement in Ryan Place – which provides the news that we look forward to reading.  I won’t miss the late 
nights before going to the printer, but I will miss the pulse of Ryan Place.—Olivia Flynn 

“The Pulse of Ryan Place”“The Pulse of Ryan Place”“The Pulse of Ryan Place”“The Pulse of Ryan Place”    

Olivia Flynn Says Goodbye But Not Farewell After Three Years Of Publishing Our Newsletter! 

Halloween 

In Ryan 

Place! 
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YardYardYardYard----ofofofof----thethethethe----Month:  Month:  Month:  Month:      
2420 Willing Avenue2420 Willing Avenue2420 Willing Avenue2420 Willing Avenue    

 

 

 

 s i m p l i f y 

     organizing from the inside out    

 

 

 

 

 

   June Lake         817.921.3463 

space planning and design 

clutter containment 

 financial and tax data organization 

 paper management systems 

 

by Sharyn Peterson 

From Calloway’s Nursery 

Timely Tips for November Gardeners 

Working in your garden is an excellent escape during the holidays. It is a perfect time to plant trees and shrubs 
so they can develop a strong root system for next Spring.  Cool weather color such as Pansies, Snapdragons, 
Cyclamen, Flowering Cabbage and Kale add splashes of color to your landscape.  Spring flowering bulbs can be 
planted now once they have been properly chilled. 

Prune summer flowering shrubs and vines now.  They will bloom on new growth.  Remember—do not top your 
Crape myrtles!  Simply prune to remove seed heads and shape. Trim evergreens only to reshape. 

Prepare for the cold weather before it hits!  One of the best things you can do for your landscape plants is to  
provide a 2-to 3-inch layer of mulch.  Mulching is necessary year-round, but during the colder periods it pro-
vides a layer of insulation for the roots.  Secondly, water your landscape well before a cold spell.  A drought-
stressed plant is more susceptible to freeze damage.  Thirdly, for more tender plants, purchase frost cloth for 
extra protection.  Frost cloth is a fabric which adds three to four degrees of warmth.  Cover the plant completely 

allowing the edges to come all the way to the ground so you are utilizing the heat which radiates from the 
ground.   

O w n e r s :  M a r y  &  B o b  W e a t h e r s 
 
"We're FROGS here!" Such was the declaration when I 
talked with the owners of our November YOM.  Nowhere is 
FALL more obvious than at this cream brick cottage with its 
welcoming autumn ambience.  A red brick walkway leads 
up to a "straw-bonneted" door with trailing roses wrapped 
around the two front pillars.  Flower beds in front of lush      
nandina bushes are bedecked with orange zinnias, yellow 
marigolds, red pentas and a plump pumpkin.  Striped    
awnings and a TCU banner to herald football season round 
off this picture. Of note is the backyard: Bushes, trees and 
blooming flowers edged by monkey grass surround the 

perimeter with a towering tree in the center of this peaceful greensward.  The deck and patio provide a perfect setting for a morning meditation! 
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Corner 

 
by Judy Holland 

One year our son Carter was tramping through Europe with a 
couple of friends and was not home on Thanksgiving.  It was 
the first time our little family of four had not been together on 
a holiday.  Later, when he came home I asked him where they 
were on Thanksgiving and he said, “Venice.” When I asked 
him what they ate he said, “Duck”.  So I stopped feeling sorry 
for us all and have served roasted duck ever since! The     
pilgrims had duck as well as swan and turkey and they too 
were far from their original home.  Don't we have wonderful 
times to be Thankful for!  

 
2624 Ryan          $84,900    2/1    972-849-4203 
2620 Ryan           89,900     2/1    817-469-1625 
2821 Willing       115,000    2/1     817-924-4144 
2713 Ryan         129,900    2/1     972-239-0850 
2937 Ryan Pl Dr 138,000    3/1     214-696-4663 
2922 Willing       139,000    3/1     972-849-9889 
2911 Ryan         145,000    3/2     817-339-6136 
3051 Ryan Pl Dr 159,000    3/2     817-732-8400 
2621 Willing       164,900    2/1     817-228-0543 
2608 S Adams   179,900    2/2     817-731-4421 
2620 Willing       187,000    2/1    817-795-2500 
2817 Willing       219,000    3/2    817-354-7653 

2932 6th            258,000    2/2    817-923-7321 
2523 College      295,000   3/2     817-920-7700 
2844 6th            379,900   4/3     972-724-9010 
2412 5th            424,500   3/2+   817-632-9500 
1111 Elizabeth   579,000   4/3+   817-732-8400 
2900 6th            599,500   4/2+   817-795-2500 
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RPIA OFFICER & STREET DIRECTOR NOMINEES FOR 
2011 - TO BE APPROVED AT THE NOV 15th RPIA MTG 

President    John Kline 

1st Vice President Mariann Taccia 

2nd Vice President Kurt Nielsen 

Parliamentarian  David Tuttle 

Treasurer    Ross Vitek 

Elizabeth Blvd   Raul Pena (Alt: Joan Kline) 

Willing Ave    Mike Linder 

Ryan Ave    OPEN 

5th Ave     Katie Shumate 

6th Ave     Cindy Baldridge 

November 20 
8 pm - Bistro Bertaud, a Fundraiser 
for AFA. Admission $20-30, An Eve-
ning of fabulous Brazilian & Gyspsy 

November 26 
6-10 pm - 40 Paintings in 40 Days, the 
artwork of John Carlisle Moore. FREE 

New Fitness Class Starting: 
MOVE IT! With Angela Martinez 
Wed, 11/3, 10, 17 & 12/1 from 6-7pm 
Connect your body through breath & medi-
tation then get moving through improvisa-

tional dance, but NO DANCE EXPERIENCE 

Meet the Burr Family, Chris, Ami, Jonathon 17, Katherine 14, Isaiah 12, 

Laura Beth 3, and Maisie, 1 ½ .  The Burrs recently moved to Ryan Place 

from Wedgewood.  They have lived in Fort Worth for 9 years and now 

make their home on 6th Avenue. 

Chris and Ami were high school sweet hearts and have been married for 

18 years.  They love to take walks and enjoy the special architecture of 

Ryan Place.  Chris also enjoys running and Ami is devoted to taking care 

of their home and the domestic arts. 

The children have many interests also.  Jonathon is a talented musician 

and Katherine enjoys playing the violin and developing her business  

making and selling hats.  Isaiah loves anything to do with art.  The older 

children recently returned from a three month mission trip to Koboko, 

Uganda and are planning another mission trip to India. 

The Burr Family loves to go hiking and a favorite vacation spot is the state of Maine.  They truly love people and their house is  

always open and welcome to friends and neighbors.  - Stephanie Gutierrez 

Meet Your Neighbors, The Burr Family 



 

 

Free 

Market Analysis 

What is your home worth? Do you want to know how 
much are homes in your neighborhood selling for? Sign 

up on my website for a free, no obligation market 
analysis 

www.sellmyhistorichome.com 
Lori Gallagher 

The Helen Painter Group, Realtors 

817.475.5117 Cell 
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Part of the Community 

Humans must have a strong need to be part of something bigger than ourselves.  Of course, 
we like it to be something successful, exciting and fun.  Just like in the days of the cave men 
(& women) when our early ancestors survived by joining a community. Now in the 21st    

century many of us have found just the thing: the Texas Rangers and/or the TCU Horned 
Frogs.  As I write this column, it is not unusual to see cars and trucks with red Texas Ranger Flags    
flapping in the wind as they drive by. The Rangers in the World Series seems even more special since it 
has taken 40 years for the Texas Rangers to even win a playoff game. In our time of instant            

communication and instant 24-hour everything, we usually don’t have the patience to wait 40 years for 
anything. But when the wait is over we all want to become a part of the moment.  By the time this 
newsletter is published, edited, printed and delivered we will all know if the Texas Rangers could handle 

the Giants as well as they handled the New York Yankees. 

Being part of a neighborhood/community is special for 
far too many reasons to list in just one newsletter. But 
how about we start now: Being part of a group of   

people who joined together to solve a problem, pave a 
street, slow traffic down to make everyone safer,     
improve a public school, protect and beautify a small 

piece of public space or welcome newcomers to Ryan 
Place. 

I like to think the folks of Ryan Place have been working toward the ideal community for at least 40 
years. If there were a Super Bowl, a BCS Game or a World Series for neighborhoods I would get a flag 

for my car and wear our neighborhood colors.  Meanwhile I will join up with the folks that cheer for the 
TCU Horned Frogs. - Christopher Ebert 
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LANDSCAPE COMPANY OF THE RYAN PLACE GATES  JOHN FILAROWICZ  ⋆  RYAN PLACE RESIDENT TEXAS A&M HORTICULTURIST, LI 10871 

DOCENTS DOCENTS DOCENTS DOCENTS GET FREE CANDLELIGHT TOUR TICKETS!!GET FREE CANDLELIGHT TOUR TICKETS!!GET FREE CANDLELIGHT TOUR TICKETS!!GET FREE CANDLELIGHT TOUR TICKETS!!    

A CCRP Docent is a person who volunteers for a 4-hour shift in one of the Tour homes sharing 

interesting facts about the home, which are supplied by the homeowners, with visitors. It’s a 

fun job on a festive evening! Docents receive not only a FREE ticket to the Tour, but also an 

invitation to the “Winedown” on Sunday evening with dinner and drinks. Want to be a        

Docent? Contact Mike Linder at 682-429-6759 



 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

November 2010 
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BIG TRASH 

Trash 

Trash 

Trash 

BIG TRASH BIG TRASH BIG TRASH 

RPIA MTG. 

@ 7:00pm 

Newsletter 

 Deadline 
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December 2010 

To have your event listed in the monthly calendar please email the General Manager at david@tuttlecommercial.com            

(the General Manager reserves the right to accept or deny all submissions) 
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Modern Streetcars in Fort Worth? 
An Update on the Fort Worth Modern Streetcar Project 

by Kevin Buchanan, fortworthology.com 

The City of Fort Worth has been studying the construction of a 
modern streetcar project for some time now.  The latest step in 
the process has been the hiring of HDR, Inc. to conduct a full-
on study of the concept, evaluate possible routes and   funding 
and identify economic potential from the system. 

After several months of work, HDR has recently recommended 

to the city an economically feasible starter route, as well as 
feasible funding sources.  The proposed starter route would 
connect the Near Southside, Downtown, and the forthcoming 
Trinity River Vision areas with a three-mile alignment running 
from JPS Hospital to near LaGrave Field, running along South 
Main, Jennings, Commerce,   Houston and North Main. 

This initial starter system would be fully viable on its own, both 
from economic and ridership standpoints, but would also serve 
as a backbone for potential future expansions - including    
Magnolia Avenue, West 7th Street, and East Rosedale - though 
if we decide to build the starter system, we would not be     
obligated to build any expansions. 

The starter system would cost approximately $80 million, and would require no money from the general fund - it would be funded 
entirely by a combination of the Near Southside TIF district, the 
Trinity River Vision TIF district and a Federal Transit             

Administration grant that the city has already been awarded.  
Operating costs are covered as well - The T has committed to  
$2 million/year to run the system. 

A conservative economic impact analysis shows the starter  
would generate $335 million in additional economic             
development along the route (though based on economic   
benefits seen in other cities, the actual number is likely to be 
higher). 

Modern streetcars are steel wheel electrically-powered         
articulated vehicles that run in tracks in the street and are   
powered by a single thin overhead wire.  Unlike the streetcars 
that built Fort Worth’s central city in the early part of the 20th 
Century, they are fully climate-controlled, very smooth riding, 
and feature curb-height floors for easy ingress and egress of 
riders (including those with bikes, strollers and wheelchairs).  

They have been shown in other cities to generate strong      
economic development along the route in the form of mixed-use 
urban development, and have been shown to shape that      
development in such a way that it requires fewer cars and    
provides more space for people.  It is believed that a modern 
streetcar system would spark strong economic benefit for Fort 
Worth while also improving the livability and mobility of the  
districts it runs through. 

In addition, many of Fort Worth’s peer cities across the United 
States - cities as diverse as Portland, Seattle, Tacoma, Tucson, 
Cincinnati, Dallas and more - are planning or constructing new 
streetcar systems.  Modern streetcars help keep and attract 
young up-and-coming creatives and professionals who         
increasingly wish to live in walkable urban neighborhoods, and 
by investing in such a system Fort Worth could position itself as 
a desirable city in this regard. 

HDR will be presenting a full business plan in November, after 
which the City Council will decide whether or not to move into the preliminary engineering phase.  Citizens are urged to contact the 
City Council and the Mayor if they wish to express their support for the project.  For further information on the Fort Worth Modern 
Streetcar project, visit the city’s site at www.fortworthstreetcar.org, and the informational site www.streetcarfortworth.com. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO JOAN KLINE! 

Nancy and Bart Bradford, the Birthday Girl, and Brack Cox got together for a birthday 

party for Joan at Gary and Terri West's home recently! 

Another Happy Halloween in 

Ryan Place! Next year we 

print the newsletter in 

color! 



 

 


